



## 13th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

### Agenda

*Notes by the*

*chair are*

*written in*

*cursive and*

*are part of*

*the agenda*

*and the minutes, after publication.*

Date  
Present

December 4th 2025 9:00 – 11:00  
Carla Gesell, Fabian Que, Wytze  
Adriaanse, Danial Haider, Livni Beck,  
Eleonora van Koppen, Angie-lee  
Kruize, Tom Scheer, Vincent Nap,  
Anastacia Piersma, Johannes Hüttner

Location  
Absent

Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A,  
Alexandra Jurasova

Guest  
Online

Secretary

Anouchka van Wier

### 1. Opening of the meeting

9:30

### 2. Setting the agenda

### 3. Last Action-List

Carla will send office timeslots for open office hours.

### 4. Higher education funding cut strike

Group agrees to endorse the strike on social media. Noor sent a draft.

- 12 in favor, 0 against

Post will be uploaded before the strike.

- Anouchka will place a calendar reminder.

### 5. CSR meeting piece

- Dani: The delegate's meeting piece was not aligned with the founding students and was not mandated as an FSR delegate.
- Vince: Focused on coherence with the Green Commitment, not on his delegate position.
- Carla: Asked whether the issue concerns the letter, the procedure, or the topic itself.

General agreement:

- Vince should update the FSR on pieces he intends to submit, even if written in a personal capacity.
- Noor & Dani: The delegate must also communicate back to the FSR ("bridge works both ways").
- Livni: Anything put out publicly must be discussed beforehand, possibly voted on.

### 6. CSR delegate update

- Discussions continue about adjusting the OER, but it will be a long process. Work is ongoing on the BSA topic. Noor was contacted regarding FSR's position. Vince will speak to Taco Groenenwegen (Examination Board) to gather perspectives from both exam commission and students.
- Carla inquired about the Gaza scholarships. Donations were offline but are now reopened; financing is the main challenge but the idea is supported.



## 7. O&F meeting

Had a lot of meetings!

### a. Social Safety

- A focus group will be created with people from the Social Safety group. Likely start: January.
- Facilitators: Hollando and Johannes.
- Carla has a meeting with student psychologists.
- Goal: Raise the issue in GOV by January/February.

### b. Collaboration Borrel

- Date is set on the 3rd of February at Amstelhaven.
- Maybe everyone could brainstorm ideas for activities to help people get to know each other.

### c. Engagement Table

- Facility service is contacted to put the engagement table on Monday and Tuesday during exam week.
- Johannes will send a When2Meet for staffing.

## 8. AI regulation

Topic to be revived since previous PV had low attendance.

Noor:

- Council should form a clear opinion.
- Concerns about over-reliance on AI; some skills must be learned without it.
- Suggests writing unsolicited advice.

Johannes:

- Agrees; O&F planned to do it in the second semester

Carla:

- AI literacy is becoming a professional expectation (e.g., law firms)
- Universities benefit from understanding required skills.

Proposed:

- Draft unsolicited advice on concerns, what is missing, and what support is needed.
- Possibly move research earlier and assign it to O&F.

## 9. Other points/questions

Noor → Supporting charities by reposting it on our social media

Everyone should research interesting charities and send them to Fabian

- Charity writing for rights: Carla will ask for promotional material since some events have already passed
  - Vote in favor: 10
  - Vote abstention: 1

## 10. Closing the meeting

10:07

*In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to [livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com](mailto:livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com).*



## Action-list

| Who?     | What?  | When?     |
|----------|--|-----------|
| Everyone | Everyone should get that ITA (IT IS NOT THE 100 euro one!) | ASAP      |
| Carla    | Time slots open office hours                               | ASAP      |
| Johannes | Send When2Meet for engagement table staffing               | ASAP      |
| Carla    | Ask charity about promotional material                     | ASAP      |
| Everyone | Research charities & send to Fabian                        | This week |

